CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING 25th June, 2001.

Present: 
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



K. Clare, A. Eastwood, K. Horton, J.Spink 



and A. Westwood



R.Wynne and M.Vickers also attended

· Eccles Town Centre Development – Richard Wynne submitted a report on the latest position in respect of the  development at Eccles Town Centre including details of the financial projection. AGREED that additional capital funding of £0.27M BE APPROVED

· Decision notice signed on the charging for the hire of committee rooms

· Benefits Verification Framework – Martin Vickers submitted a report seeking approval to submit to the Department of Social security the Council’s formal request to implement the verification framework within Salford. Report to go to Cabinet – need for a meeting with Housing and their Lead and Deputy Lead Members

· Finance Division Performance Highlights – specific reference to:-

· Final Accounts – provisional outturn to go to next meeting of Budget Committee

· Section 52 (delegated budgets to schools)

· Payroll – interviews this week to fill remaining vacancies

· Creditors – dip in performance during May

· Debtors – further reports required on Radius and the £1.761m outstanding over 100 days

· Internal Audit- audit done on the disposal of equipment from Pembroke Halls - Councillor Hinds to receive a copy

· Revenues – work load levels

Future update reports to be in a new format which will be a used to assess performance and will in future be reported to one Lead Member meeting per month which will be the Monday of Council week beginning on 16th July.

· Capital programme – approval to the following schemes:-

· Melbourne Street Environmental Improvements - £69,906.71

· Partial electrical rewire and repairs North Walkden Pri. School - £60,625.86

· VER / Voluntary Severance – that the proposals for dealing with those members of staff who take VER/ Voluntary severance and then seek reemployment with the council be approved as detailed in the report now submitted

· Accommodation Savings – submitted a report on savings to be achieved as a result of the rationalisation of accommodation

· That the works identified in the report be approved to be taken forward

· That a programme and savings schedule be reported back as soon as details are available

· That a programme for re-using the Lancastrian Hall be prepared and included with the report above

· That a future report identifying a programme for Customer Services Centres (sites, costs etc.) be prepared

· That a capital allocation for 2002/2003be identified and built into the capital programme

· ICL Mainframe – that the Head of IT continue negotiations with ICL 

· SPIGOD – to meet at 2.30 p.m. on the Tuesday in the week prior to the meeting of the Council

· Tagging OF REPORTS – briefing note required for Alan Eastwood to take to Directors meeting on the further role out of SOLAR and the importance of Directorates tagging reports

